National Register of Historic Places Inventory-Nomination Form

See instructions in How to Complete National Register Forms Type all entries—complete applicable sections

1. Name

historic Historic Commercial Properties in Central Phoenix

and or common

2. Location 19th Ave. (W) to 16th Street (E), McDowell Road $\frac{N/A}{N}$ not for publication Survey Area: street & number sides of the boundary streets.

Phoenix

city, town N/A vicinity of Arizona 04 Maricopa 013 state code county code Classification 3. **Ownership** Status **Present Use** Category X_ occupied _ district ____ public agriculture _ museum X commercial X unoccupied _ building(s) _ private park X_both X work in progress structure educational private residence **Public Acquisition** _ site Accessible entertainment _ religious scientific N/A_ in process government _ object _X_ yes: restricted

... yes: unrestricted

industrial

military

4. **Owner of Property**

____ being considered

na	me

Multiple Ownership (see individual inventory forms)

_`no

street & number

city, town	N∕A_ vicinity of	state
5. Location of L	egal Description	
courthouse, registry of deeds, etc.	Maricopa County Recorders	o Office
street & number	111 South Third Avenue	
city, town	Phoenix	state Arizona
6. Representati	on in Existing Su	irveys
title Historical Commercial P		tain individual properties as noted) y been determined eigibie? X yes no
date 1984		federal state countyX_ local
depository for survey records		
city, town		state

For NPS use only JUL 29 1985 received

X transportation

other:

date entered

7. Description

excel	lent	deteriorated	unaltere
<u> </u>	8900)	ruins	<u>X</u> altered
fair		unexposed	

Check one _x_ original site

moved date

Describe the present and original (if known) physical appearance

Check one

_ unaltered

The sixty-one historic commercial properties of Phoenix presented in this nomination are located in the central urban core of the city of Phoenix, Arizona. Architecturally, the buildings trace the commercialization of Phoenix, encompassing all aspects of commercial operations including retail, warehousing and storage, and service activities, all of which generate specific building types to accommodate their varying functions.

The buildings also reflect the prevailing architectural styles of the various periods, ranging in date from 1885 to 1947.

The full narrative of this thematic nomination was prepared under a Survey and Planning grant from the State Historic Preservation Office. The nomination and statements concerning the methodology and approach accompany this nomination form.

Note: The initial statement concerning methodology is included here according to the guidelines for thematic resource nominations. This section includes tables providing a breakdown of resources by development period (see Item 8), as well as a numerical listing of type of forms utilized in the survey process. Both of these tables relate to the number of buildings included in the initial survey and contained within the initial nomination submitted to the SHPO in August 1984. Due to substantial discussion and debate by all parties and consideration by the Arizona Historic Sites Review Committee, the number of properties included in the nomination has been reduced. Hence, the tables are not relevant to the nomination at this time.

In part, properties were deleted for concerns over relationship to the theme, inadequate documentation to justify inclusion or exceptional significance, issues of integrity, and demolition. In the future, additional research or, in some cases, restoration may result in additional properties being submitted.

Also, references to properties that have been withdrawn have not been deleted from the text. A list of the sixty-one nominated properties appears on Continuation sheets 1-4 of Item 7. Properties already listed on the National Register (4), determined eligible (5), or submitted for determination of eligibility due to owner objection (8) are indicated on these continuation sheets.

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

			*********		222
279X (PS use	******			
	ved		60 X 4 X	8(* 20	99
	vod	3.2.SW	8.59C-X		
	entere				
					88

Continuation sheet		Item number	7 Page 1
		NOMINATED PROPERTIES	
DATE	SITE NO.	ADDRESS	NAME
ca.1934	1-3	1410 E. Washington	High Class Food Company
1922	4-6	215 S. 13th Street	✓Arizona Compress and Warehouse Company Warehouse
1929	5-1	1000 E. Pierce	-Brown's Pharmacy
1928	⁶ ∕∕∕× 7−3	1110 E. Washington	boy Jim Ong's Market
1928	9-2	825 N. 7th Street	∽J.B. Bayless Store #7
1928	9-5	928 E. Pierce	Pay'n Takit Market #26
ca.1929	15-6	623 E. Adams	F.S. Baird Machine Shop
1924	16-4	601 E. Jackson	Arizona Citrus Growers Association Warehouse
1928.	** 20-7	829 N. 1st Avenue	Knights of Pythias Building 11/3-18
1929	25-6	232 S. 3rd Street	_V Sun Mercantile Building
1930	25-11	315 E. Madison 227 S. 3rd Street	-Central Wholesale Terminal
1915-1917	25-17	425 E. Jackson	~Lightning Delivery Company Warehouse
ca.1905	25-21	411 S. 2nd Street	• Phoenix Seed and Feed Company
1928	25-22	421 S. 3rd Street	Gerardo's Building
ca.1900	25-23	310 E. Buchanan	-Arvizu's El Fresnal Grocery Store
1927-1929	* 27-22	618 N. Central	Hotel Westward Ho
1928	* 28-5	202 N. Central	San Carlos Hotel
1928	*** 28-7	234 N. Central	Security Building
1920	29-4	112 N. Central	_ Heard Building
1930 (Remodeled	*** 29–9	137 N. Central	∬ Professional Building

1931)

152

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

OMB No. 1024-0018 Exp. 10-31-84

For NPS use only

date entered

tinuation sheet		Item number	7 Page 2
		NOMINATED PROPERTIES	
DATE	SITE NO.	ADDRESS	NAME
1889 (Facade ca 1935)	29-10	27 E. Monroe	√Steinneger Lodging House Alamo Hotel
1885	29-13	146 E. Washington	_ Fry Building (Baxter Block)
1947	×*** 29–22	44 N. 1st Street	Hanny's
1931	29-36	39 W. Adams	✓Winters Building Craig Building
1923-1924	*** 30-1	[*] 11 W. Jefferson	, Luhrs Building
1923	*** 30-2	25 W. Jefferson	Luhrs Post Office Station
1929	*** 30-3	45 W. Jefferson	Luhrs Tower
1913-1914	*** 30-4	132 S. Central	Luhrs Central Building
1899	30-11	19 E. Washington	- Ellingson Building
1929	31-3	21 E. Madison	-Hotel Saint James
1925	31-16	15-39 E. Jackson	Chambers Transfer and Storag Company/Central Warehouse
1925	31-17	101 E. Jackson	Western Wholesale Drug Compa: Warehouse
1925	* 32-1	226 W. Roosevelt	Goldspot Marketing Center
1926	36-19	330 N. 2nd Avenue	J.T. Whitney Funeral Chapel
1931	37-1	112 N. 1st Avenue	∕Title & Trust Building
1911-1925	*** 37-12	- 333 W. Adams	6) Moore & McLellan Mortuary A.L. Moore & Sons Mortuary
1920 (Remodeled 1926)	37-15	10 N. 3rd Avenue 300 W. Washington	J.W. Walker Building Central Arizona Light & Powe Company
1920	37-16	245 W. Adams	1.0.0.F. Hall

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received date entered

ontinuation sheet		Item number	7 Page 3
		NOMINATED PROPERTIES	
DATE	SITE NO.	ADDRESS	NAME
1927	37-19	209 W. Adams	• Orpheum Theater
1923	39-1	4th Avenue & Railroad Tracks	$_{\nu}$ Union Station
1923	39-2	309 S. 4th Avenue	 Chambers Transfer and Storage Company
1928	41-3	515 S. Central	∨Transfer & Storage
ca.1930	41-7	502 S. 2nd Street	∠Ong Yut Geong Wholesale Market
1919 brick p			
1911 concret block	e 43-1	1002 S. 4th Avenue	Yaun Ah Gim Groceries
1893,ca.1935	47-9	546 W. Adams	-Windsor Hotel/6th Avenue Hotel
1930 *	** 48-2 ~	435-441 W. Madison	General Electric Supply Warehous
1914, 1924	48-12	547 W. Jefferson	~Coca-Cola Bottling Works
1908	49-4	520 W. Jackson	Arizona Orange Association Packing House
1913	49-6	440 W. Jackson	E.S. Wakelin Grocery Company Warehouse
1920, 1922	49-8	429 W. Jackson	Storage Warehouse
1925	60-3	425 S. 16th Avenue	Shell Oil Company
1937	63-8	801 S. 17th Avenue	King's Rest Hotel Motor Court
1929 🗸 *	* 262-4 0.0bjts	1007 N. 7th Street	Publix Market 10/03/8/
1947 *	* 263-8	SW corner 7th Street and McDowell	Medical Arts Building 7
1934	267-3	1555 W. Van Buren	Rose Tourist Court
1928	267-8	1753-1755 W. Van Buren	Pay'n Takit Market #25

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

OMB No. 1024-0018 Exp. 10-31-84

For NPS use only received date entered

Continuation sheet			Item number	7 Page 4
			NOMINATED PROPERTIES	
•	DATE	SITE NO.	ADDRESS	NAME
	1931	273-2	926 E. McDowell	² Lois Grunow Memorial Clinic
	1929	276-1	1601 N. 7th Avenue 536, 544-548 W. McDowell	↓Hurley Building
	1927	** 277-1	1012 N. 7th Avenue	└Pay'n Takit Market #5 🔭
	1934	288–5	1702 W. Van Buren	Copeland and Tracht Service Station
	1928	294-3	1402 E. Van Buren	່ Pay'n Takit Market #13

* Listed on N.R.
** Determined eligible for listing
*** Current owner objection to listing

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form



Continuation sheet	Item number	7	Page 5

ADDENDUM	

DATE	SITE NO.	ADDRESS <u>7</u>	NAME
1929	36 - 8 ,	302 W. Van Buren	Firestone Building
1916	42−1 ✓	923 S. 2nd Avenue	Higuera Grocery
1930	47 - 7 [°]	530 W. Adams	Valley Plumbing & Sheet Metal
ca.1920	47–15	12 N. 4th Avenue	Overland Arizona Company
ca.1915	53-9 🗸	901 Grand Avenue	Durand Grocery
ca.1903	55-3	701 W. Washington	West End Hotel
1924	269 - 1 🤟	1231 Grand Avenue	Rehbein Grocery

8. Significance

Period prehistoric 1400–1499 1500–1599 1600–1699 1700–1799 1800–1899 1900–	Areas of Significance—C archeology-prehistoric archeology-historic agriculture architecture art X commerce X communications	conservation	landscape architectur law literature military music philosophy politics/government	e religion science sculpture social/ humanitarian _X_ theater _X_ transportation other (specify)
Specific dates	1885-1947	Builder/Architect va	arious	

Statement of Significance (in one paragraph)

The properties included in this nomination document the evolution and growth of commercial activity in Phoenix from 1880 through 1947. These buildings, ranging from neighborhood grocery stores to prominent high-rise office towers, reflect this entire developmental spectrum. The nomination divides the buildings into five categories:

> High-rise Townsite 11-Warehouse Neighborhood Strip Commercial

and four distinctive phases and periods of Phoenix's growth:

Settlement 1870-1886 Victorian 1887-1911 Early Urban Center 1912-1931 Mature Urban Center 1932-1947

Buildings are discussed both in terms of their relationship to these growth stages and their association with the various building types and architectural styles relevant to each period.

The sixty-one buildings included within the nomination appear to meet the criteria for their association with the broadly defined theme of Phoenix commercial development and their established historic/neighborhood contexts.

9. Major Bibliographical References

(See	Continuation	sheets	attached)
------	--------------	--------	-----------

10. Geographical Data

Acreage of nominated property <u>All are one acre</u> or less Quadrangle name <u>Phoenix</u>, <u>Arizona</u>

UTM References See individual inventory forms.

A Zone	Easting	Northing
с		
ε		
G		

B	Easting	Northing
D		
FLL		
н		

Quadrangle scale 1:24,000

Verbal boundary description and justification

The boundaries of each nominated property are defined as the specific legal parcel numbers of each building site. These numbers appear on the individual inventory forms.

			boundaries
state	code	county	code
state	code	county	code
11. Form Prepar	ed By		
Junior League of Pho name/title James Garrison, Hist	orical Arc	hitect; Cindy Myers,	s Associates, Incorporated, Historical Archeologist;
James Woodward, Arch organization		Historian date	August 1984
street & number P.O. Box 10377	,	telephon	e (602) 234-3 <u>388</u>
city or town Phoenix		state	Arizona 85064
national	state	_X_ local	
665), I hereby nominate this property f according to the criteria and procedure	or inclusion in es set forth by	r for the National Historic Pre the National Register and ce	rtify that it has been evaluated
665), I hereby nominate this property for according to the criteria and procedure State Historic Preservation Officer sign	or inclusion in es set forth by	r for the National Historic Pre the National Register and ce the National Park Service.	servation Act of 1966 (Public Law 89- rtify that it has been evaluated AAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAA
As the designated State Historic Prese 665), I hereby nominate this property for according to the criteria and procedure State Historic Preservation Officer sign title Hafe Historic Preservation Officer sign The Historic Preservation Officer sign title Historic Preservation Officer sign For NPS use only I hereby certify that this property	or inclusion in es set forth by nature D	r for the National Historic Pre the National Register and ce the National Park Service.	rtify that it has been evaluated
665), I hereby nominate this property for according to the criteria and procedure State Historic Preservation Officer sign title Hate Historic Preservation Officer sign title For NPS use only	or inclusion in es set forth by nature D	r for the National Historic Pre the National Register and ce the National Park Service.	rtify that it has been evaluated Character of the second s
665), I hereby nominate this property for according to the criteria and procedure State Historic Preservation Officer sign title Have Historic Preservation Officer sign title Have Historic Preservation Officer sign title Have Historic Preservation Officer sign title Historic Preservation Officer sign for NPS use only I hereby certify that this property decomposition Compared to the preservation of the preserva	or inclusion in es set forth by nature D	r for the National Historic Pre the National Register and ce the National Park Service.	rtify that it has been evaluated Character of the second s

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

-	or N	PS L		whe		
	v: ::		,00 C	ану		
n	ecei	ved				
a	ate	ente	rea			

Continuation sheet	Bibliography	Item number	9	Page 1	

Alsap, John Tabor, "Resources of the Salt River Valley, 1872", Arizona Historical Review, Vol. VII, No. 3, pp. 50-54, 1936.

Anonymous, "A Short History of the Phoenix Townsite", Cities, Towns, and Settlements File, Arizona Department of Library and Archives, Phoenix.

Anonymous, <u>Historical and Biographical Record of the Territory of Arizona</u>, McFarland and Poole, Publishers, Chicago, Ill., 1896.

- Anonymous, Portrait and Biographical Record of Arizona, Chapman Publishing Co., Chicago, 1901.
- Anonymous, "The Wonderful Salt River Valley of Arizona", <u>The Arrowhead</u>, Los Angeles, 1915.

Arizona Days and Ways, February 11, 1962.

Arizona Republic, (Formerly Arizona Republican), 1920-1936.

Arizona State Historic Preservation Office, Inventory and National Register Files.

Arizona State Library and Archives, Biographical Files.

Arizona Statewide Archival and Records Project, Division of Professional and Service Projects; Work Projects Administration, <u>Inventory of the</u> <u>County Archives of Arizona, No. 7, Maricopa County</u>, <u>Phoenix. Arizona</u> Statewide Archival and Records Project, Historical Records Survey Program, August 1940.

Arizona Weekly Gazette, various issues.

Babcock, Glenn D., History of the U.S. Rubber Company. Indiana University, Bureau of Business Research, 1966.

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received date entered

Continuation sheet	Bibliography	Item number 9	Page 2

Barney, James M., "Phoenix A History of Its Pioneer Days and People", The Arizona Historical Review, Vol. V, No. 4, 1933.

_____ Sketch Map Showing Some of the Earliest Homestead Entries in the Salt River Valley.

Beasley, Al D., (ed. and comp.), <u>Phoenix, Arizona, Maricopa County</u>, Phoenix Black, John A. <u>Arizona: The Land of Sunshine and Silver, Health and</u> <u>Prosperity, The Place of Ideal Homes</u>. Phoenix Republican and Job

Print, 1890. Ciappini, Roy J., "Phoenix Street Railway", Western Railroader, 24(2), February, 1961.

Connors, Jo, (comp.), <u>Who's Who in Arizona</u>, Vol. I, Press of the Arizona Daily Star, Tucson, 1913.

Daws, George A., What Made Arizona....Men, post 1920-1930.

The Commercial History of Maricopa County, 1919.

- Dukes, Esther Den Hartog, Washington and Central, 1922-1979, Art Press Printers, Inc., Phoenix, Ariz., 1979.
- Doyle, Gerald R. and Associates, "The Roosevelt Neighborhood: Historic Building Survey", Vols. 1 & 2, Phoenix, Ariz., n.d.
- Dyer, C.J., "Bird's Eye View of Phoenix", 1885, Published by First National Bank of Arizona; reissued by the Phoenix Historical Society, 1976.

"Bird's Eye View of Phoenix", 1890, Map Room, Arizona Department of Library, Archives and Public Records.

Farish, Thomas Edwin, <u>History of Arizona</u>, San Francisco; Filmer Brothers Electrotype Co., 1915-1918.

Mational Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form



Continuation sheet	Bibliography	Item number	9	
--------------------	--------------	-------------	---	--

Page 3

Fleming, Lawrence J., Ride a Mile and Smile the While, The History of the Phoenix Street Railway, 1887-1948, Swaine Publications, 1977.

Fryman, Frank B., Jr., James W. Woodward, Jr., James W. Garrison, <u>An</u> <u>Initial Survey of Historic Resources Within the Phoenix Metropolitan</u> <u>Area, Maricopa County, Arizona, February 1977.</u>

- Hamilton, Patrick, <u>The Resources of Arizona</u>, (3rd ed.), San Francisco: A.L. Bancroft and Co., 1884.
- Hinton, Richard J., <u>The Hand Book to Arizona: Its Resources, History</u>, <u>Towns, Mines, Ruins, and Scenery</u>, Glorieta, New Mexico; Rio Grande Press, Inc., 1878 (republished 1970).
- Horton, Arthur G., <u>An Economic, Political and Social Survey of Phoenix and</u> the Valley of the Sun, Tempe, Arizona: Southside Press, 1941.
- Janus Associates, Inc., "Historical and Architectural Resources Along the Inner Loop Corridor, Phoenix, Arizona", Prepared for the Arizona Department of Transportation, 1981.
- Johnson, G. Wesley, Jr., <u>Phoenix: Valley of the Sun</u>, Tulsa, Oklahoma: Continental Heritage Press, 1982.
- Kotlanger, Michael J., "Phoenix, Arizona, 1920-1940", Ph.D. Dissertation, Arizona State University, 1983. Laird, Linda and Associates. "Historic Survey and Final Report" Neighborhood
- Laird, Linda and Associates. "Historic Survey and Final Report" Neighborhood Housing Services of Phoenix. (Coronado Survey), 1984.
- Lamb, Blaine, "Jewish Pioneers in Arizona: 1850-1920", Ph.D. Dissertation, Arizona State University, 1982.
- Leeper, Gertrude Bryan and Maude House, <u>Who's Who in Arizona in Business</u>, <u>Professions</u>, and Arts, Vol. I, Arizona Survey Publishing Co., 1938-1940.
- Luckingham, Bradford, "Urban Development in Arizona: The Rise of Phoenix" Journal of Arizona History, Vol. 22, No. 2, Summer 1981.

Mational Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received date entered

Continuation sheet Bibliography Item number 9

Page

4

Maricopa County Assessor's Records.

Maricopa County Recorder's Records.

- Mawn, Geoffrey, "Phoenix, Arizona: Central City of the Southwest, 1870-1920", Ph.D. Dissertation, Arizona State University, 1979.
- McClintock, James H., Arizona: Prehistoric--Aboriginal--Pioneer--Modern: The Nation's Youngest Commonwealth Within a Land of Ancient Culture. (3 vols.), Chicago: The S.J. Clarke Publishing Company, 1916.
- McLaughlin, Herb and Dorothy (eds. and publishers), Phoenix 1870-1970 in Photographs, Phoenix: Arizona Photographic Associates, 1970.
- Norman, R.O., Norman's Who's Who in Arizona, 1951-1952., R.O. Norman, Publisher, Portland, Oregon, 1952.
- Page, Charles Hall and Associates, "Phoenix Historic Building Survey", San Francisco, 1979.
- Peplow, Edward H., Jr., <u>History of Arizona</u>, New York: Lewis Historical Publishing Co., Inc., 1958.

Phoenix City Directories, 1892-1965.

Phoenix Daily Herald, various issues.

- Pollock, Paul W., Arizona's Men of Achievement, Vols. I & II, Phoenix, Arizona, 1958 and 1964.
- Quebbeman, Frances E., <u>Medicine in Territorial Arizona</u>, Arizona Historical Foundation, Phoenix, 1966.
- Ryerson, Jennie S., "An Early History of Phoenix and the Salt River Valley from the Hohokam to 1891", Unpublished M.A. Thesis, Arizona State College, Tempe, 1949.

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received date entered

Continuation sheet	Bibliography	Item number 9	Page ⁵

Sanborn-Parris Fire Insurance Co.: Fire Insurance Maps of Phoenix, 1901, 1911, 1915, 1946.

Sargent, Charles S., Jr., "Evolution of Metro Phoenix", <u>A Guide to the</u> <u>Architecture of Metro Phoenix</u>, Central Arizona Chapter American Institute of Architects, Phoenix Publishing Co., 1983.

- Sloan, R.E., History of Arizona, Biographical, Vol. IV, Record Publishing Co., Phoenix, 1930.
- Smith, Karen Lynn, "From Town to City: A History of Phoenix, 1870-1912", M.A. Thesis, University of California, Santa Barbara, 1978.

Tipton, E., "Men Out of China", Journal of Arizona History, Vol. 78, 1977.

- U.S. General Land Office, Original township survey maps and field notes for the area of this study. On file at the Bureau of Land Management, Regional Office, Phoenix, 1868.
- U.S. Geological Survey, Phoenix Quadrangel, Arizona, Scale: 1 inch = 1 mile, surveyed 1903-1904 and 1912. 1912.
- Wagoner, Jay J., <u>Arizona Territory</u>, <u>1863-1912</u>: <u>A Political History</u>, University of Arizona Press, Tucson, <u>1970</u>.
- Whiffen, Marcus, American Architecture Since 1780, A Guide to the Styles, MIT Press, Cambridge, Mass., 1974.
- Whiffen, Marcus, <u>Pueblo Deco</u>, the Art Deco Architecture of the Southwest, University of New Mexico Press, Albuquerque, 1983.

Wyllys, Rufus Kay, <u>Men and Women of Arizona Past and Present</u>, Pioneer Publishing Co., Phoenix and Tucson, 1940.

Removed 10/13/97

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

OMB No. 1024-0018 Expires 10-31-87



Continuation sheet Item number Page Multiple Resource Area dnr-11Thematic Group Phoenix Commercial Multiple Resource Area Name State Maricopa County, ARIZONA Nomination/Type of Review Date/Signature Keeper Helom B Intered in the 1. Sixth Avenue Hotel-Windsor Netlonal Registor Hote1 Attest Keeper Sa March 1 2. Anchor Manufacturing Co. ATT SOL N. 2 0 Attest 𝑘 3. Arizona Citrus Growers Substantive Review Keeper Association Warehouse Attest Keeper 4. Arizona Compress & Warehouse Entered in the Co. Warehouse National Register Attest TKeeper Leluse 5. Arizona Orange Association Entraced in the Packing House National Weinter Attest Keeper 9/1/2 Alans 6. Arvizu's El Fresnal Entered in the Grogery Store National Register Attest *f*Keeper 7. Baird, F. S., Machine Shop Watan of To Siz AL NO. AS Hold State man Attest Subanalise Leview Keeper 9 8. Bayless, J. B., Store No. 7 Attest tkeeper 9. Brown's Pharmacy Sarlashand i to Will Several Jeanson de Attest 1 9/4/85 *t*Keeper loup 10. Central Wholesale Terminal W MARCE T

A NOAMOR.

Real Ht gr

Attest

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

Continuation sheet

Item number

Page

Multiple Resource Area Thematic Group

Nam Stat		-	a	
	ination/Type of Review		٨	Date/Signature
4 11.	Chambers Transfer & Stora CoCentral Warehouse	ge Robered in the Concern Configure	Keeper Attest	Alelours Byen 9/4/05
12.	Chambers Transfer & Stora Co.	^{ge} Entered in the National Register	f Keeper Attest	Allows Byen 914/05
13.	Coca Cola Bottling Works	Substantive Feri		Juda mc Clillard 9 1 35
14.	Copeland & Tracht Service Station	Entered in the National Register	Attest fKeeper Attest	Kelunatoyan 914/18
15.	Ellingson Building	The former of the first of the second s	fkeeper	Keloustoyen 91.1/r,
16.	Fry Building-Baxter Block	Batered in the National Register	Attest f Keeper Attest	HelousByen 9/4/83
17.	Gerardo's Building		fvKeeper Attest	Allong Jyen 9/4/05
5 ⁰ 0 18.	Hanny's	V. & J. MAR	Keeper	Jag Thes
19.	Heard Building	Entered in the National Register		HelowsByen 9/4/1
20.	High Class Food Company Aemouer 2/13/92	Entered in the National Register	Attest - Keeper Attest	Helmargyun 8/4/15

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

OMB No. 1024-0018 Exp. 10-31-84



Continuation sheet

st

.

Ì

Item number

Page

Multiple Resource Area Thematic Group

Stat	te Maricopa co	unty, ARIZONA	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Non	nination/Type of Review	,	1	Date/Signature
21.	Hotel St. James	The solution of the the	keeper	AlloresByer 9/4/0
22.	Hurley Building	an an star an star star Die Friederich an star star star star	Attest Keeper	Alelane Byun 9/4/
23.	100F Hall	Substantive Rev	Attest TewKeeper	Relation
24.	King's Rest Hotel Motor Court	and the second second	Attest Keeper	Sinda My Clolland 8/20
		uilding Deterred in the A.whendl Wegiste		Delvus Byen 9/4/
26.	Lightning Delivery C Warehouse	o. Palas dada tas Paténgahan ng leter	Attest	Deloursyen 9/4
27.	Lois Grunow Memorial	Clinic Clinic Contractor		Delares Byers 8/4
28.	Medical Arts Buildin Pernored re	- / ,	Keeper	Ty Azol
29.	Ong Yut Geong Wholesale Market	jales d'un the Manual Mat	Attest freeper Attest	DelaresByen 91
30.	Orpheum Theater	Entere d in the Nation al Register	Reeper	Albrestoras 9/4

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

۴.



ontinuation sheet		Item number		Page
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		. internet	
				Resource Area natic Group
	e <u>Phoenix Commercial MRA</u> e <u>Maricopa County, ARIZ</u>	ONA		
Nom	ination/Type of Review	·	<u>,</u>	Date/Signature
31.	Pay'n Takit #13	Notaria in the . Invince melotor	Keeper	Alan Sym 914/2
32.	Pay'n Takit #5	Entered in the National Meister	Attest Keeper	Selous Byen 9/4/
33.	Pay'n Takit Market #26	Substantive Seview	Attest Keeper	<u></u> 1
34.	Pay'n Takit #25	Entered in the National Register	Attest fKeeper	AlounByen 8/57
35.	Phenix Seed & Feed Company	Antored it. 199 Netimel Netros	Attest Keeper Attest	Delouspyer
36.	Rose Tourist Camp fermonee 10/13/52	- 1999 - 1922 - 1920 - 1927 - 1927 1938 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 - 1939 -	Keeper	Delous Byen 9/4,
37.	Snewri Uti Lo.	Natorel in the Scuther Second	Keeper	Actores Byen 9/4/
o ² 38.	Steinegger Lodging House	Stores fories	Attest Keeper	Hade hallerd 6/1
39.	Storage Warehouse	Intere d in the K Interest includes	Attest Keeper	Helm Byen 8/
40.	Sun Mercantile Building	Entered in the National Register	Attest {Keeper	Helon Byen 9/4/

Attest

NPS Form 10-900-a (7-81)

Continuation sheet

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form



Multiple Resource Area Thematic Group Phoenix Commercial Multiple Resource Area Name Maricopa County, ARIZONA State Nomination/Type of Review Date/Signature 41. Title and Trust Building tara terad 24 the Keeper And Louis Meliner Attest Entered in the 42. Union Station Keeper National Register Attest Substantive VevlewKeeper 43. Wakelin, E.S., Grocery Company Warehouse Attest Keeper 44. Walker, J.W., Building-· 6.13 Central Arizona Light & S. Marca I. 19. N. M. Power Attest **t**Reeper 45. Western Wholesale Drug Co. Entered in the Warehouse National Mogister Attest Keeper 46. Whitney, J.T., Funeral Chapel Entered in the National Register Attest Keeper Winters Building-Craig 47. 8 1 1 1 1 N Building 8 53 mar 2 * * *** Attest Monoral Martin $\mathcal{O}_{\mathbf{A}} \setminus \mathbf{48.}$ Yaun Ah Gim Groceries Keeper 1. Man Attest Determined DOE/OWNER OBJECTION Keeper Publix Market 49. Substantive Xeview Attest <u>^</u>∱ 50. Security Building Keeper Attest

Item number

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS us	e oniv	
received		
date enter	ed	

Continuation sheet	Item number	Page
	Mu	ltiple Resource Area Thematic Group
Name <u>Phoenix Comm</u> State <u>Maricopa C</u>	ercial Multiple Resource Area	
Nomination/Type of Revie	ew	Date/Signature
51. General Electric Su Warehouse		eper <u>Re-una</u> s
U	DE/OWNER OBJECTION Att Betermin	est ed Eligiple
52. Professional Buildi	ng <u>Independing Review</u> Kee	eper Lunda Milliand 9/3/8
	Determ	ned Eligiple
⁶ 53. MØore & McLellan Mor Moore, A.L. & Sons	Mortuary	eper Jynda mallelland 9/4/85
DOE	YOWNER OBJECTIO Betermin	est
γ 54. Luhrs Building	Substantive Review Kee	eper Anda mcClelland 9/3/85
	Att Determine ing Coversion Review Kee	est
\gtrsim 55. Luhrs Central Build DOE /	OWNER OBJECTION	Mach 11 Juniar 119 105
	Determine	d Eligible
⁰ 56. Luhrs Tower つのそん		oper Junda Mc Clellard 9/3/05
57. Luhrs Post Office S	Tedarm Inc.	est Eligible
	WNER OBJECTION	eper <u>Handu Millelland 1/4/85</u>
14/53. Durand Grocery	a hetontive Review	eper Anda Mallandon/1/a
		lest
~59. Firestone	Entered in the National Register Oke	
-2	Att	est
ි 60. Higuera Grocery	Entered in the Kee National Register	eper Allen Byen 10/1/85
	Att	est

••

For NPS use only

received

date entered

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

Continuation sheet		Item number		Page	
				Resource Area natic Group	
riam o	Phoenix, 6mmercial TF	{			
State	ARIZONA				
	/Type of Review		(Date/Signature	
[¢] 61. 0ver1	and Arizona Co.	innannau lin inn karra	Keeper	Helower Byen whiles	
62. Rehbe	in Crocery	Entered in the National Register	Attest FReeper	Delour Byers 10/1/85	
			Attest		
63. Valle	y Plumbing & Sheet Me	etal Sederaria Tevlay	Keeper 4	Juda matelland 1/1/85	
		ĩ	Attest		
1, 164. West	West End Hotel	hilim of the the	fkeeper	Delarestym 11/25	
		Not one deglister	Attest		
			Ke e per		
			Attest		
			Keeper		
			Attest		
			Keeper		
			Attest		
			Keeper	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
			Attest		
			Keeper		
1 4.			Attest		
			Keeper		
			Attest		